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Besnik Islarni
304 Federal Road, Suite 314
Brookfield, CT 06804

December 22, 2009

Re: DM 08-169 Public Power & Utility, Inc.
Application for Registration as a Competitive Electric Power Supplier
Letter to close docket

Dear Mr. islami:

On December 31, 2008, the Commission received an application from Public Power &
Utility, Inc. (PP&U) for registration as a competitive electric power supplier. On January 13,
2009 Staff issued a deficiency letter enumerating nine items which needed to be addressed.
Despite an email and telephone conversations over the subsequent months reminding PP&U that
the items in that letter had not yet been addressed, the Commission has received no further
information.

Based on the foregoing, the Commission has closed this docket without prejudice.

Sincerely,

Debra A. Howland
Executive Director




